CARSON CITY, NEVADA

CONSOLIDATED MUNICIPALITY AND STATE CAPITAL

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL PARTIES SEEKING TO LICENSE A NEW
FACILITY FOR RETAIL SALES OF MARIJUANA IN CARSON CITY

To All Interested Parties:

Please be advised that the consolidated municipality of Carson City has recently adopted
an ordinance which governs the local licensing of marijuana retail stores in Carson City.
That ordinance, Bill No. 124 (Ordinance No. 2017-21) was effective on October 8, 2017
and can be viewed by using the following link:

https://library.municode.com/nv/carson city/ordinances/code of ordinances?nodeld=856
070

The ordinance requires a marijuana retail store to be jointly located with an existing
medical marijuana dispensary in Carson City that is operating in good standing. Because
Nevada law currently limits the number of registration certificates that may be issued for
medical marijuana dispensaries within each county under NRS 453A.324 and Carson
City already has met the statutory cap pursuant to this statutory limitation, the effect of
Ordinance No. 2017-21 is that no_additional marijuana retail stores may be licensed
in_ Carson City. This ordinance was prepared with significant public input and adopted
in accordance with state law and with Carson City’s commitment to ensuring the proper
balance between the community’s concerns and the medical and retail marijuana

industries.

Accordingly, please be aware that even if you obtain a state-issued license, Carson City
staff are currently unable to process or issue any special use permit or business license to
operate a marijuana retail store in Carson City.

For more information, please contact:

Nancy Paulson, Interim City Manager at:
npaulson@carson.org or by phone at 775-887-2100
Adriana Fralick, Interim Deputy City Manager at:
afralick@carson.org or by phone at 775-887-2100
Lee Plemel, Community Development Director at:
Iplemel@carson.org or by phone at 775-887-2180
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